
HYSC GM Meeting Notes 
Nov. 17, 2017  

 
               ​Board (730) & Gm (8-840pm) 

 
 

      ​Attendees:​ Don Flynn, Joe Foy, Scott Fierman, Pat Gallagher, Dan Schiavo, Meryl Willingmyre, 
Bill Blayluck, Jim Ford, Nathan Thurber, Ron Weber, Dan McGinley 

 
Present 
President: Greg Wiesmore 
Vice President: Dan Clancy 
Recording Secretary: Lisa Freeman 
Registrar:  Mike Kelly 
General Commissioner:  Pat Gallagher 
Membership Commissioner:  Christina Schiavo 
Boys’ Travel Commissioner:  Dan McGinley 
Intramural Commissioner:  Nick Santillo 
Director of Training:  Don Norton 
General Secretary:  Joe Foley 
Treasurer:  Brian Savacool 
Trustee/Fundraising Director:  Christine Allmond 
Trustee: Don Flynn 
 
 
Absent 
Girls’ Travel Commissioner:  Jenn Storer  
Board Member at Large: Sandeep Mehtani 
 

 
Agenda: 
 
Director of Training:                        Don Norton  
● Ike’s goalie clinics are Monday nights. Had good numbers & worked well.  Thanks to 

coaches for getting word out. 
● Rick Meana US Youth Soccer Club 2017, Coach course with Red Bull. Will be able to print F 

course from home printer 
● NO heading in games or practices. Concussion video is huge topic, very important 
● MD 4 clubs being sued for astro turf fields causing cancer 
 
President: Greg Wiesmore 
 
● Motion to skip reading of minutes, Jim Ford/Lisa seconded (posted on website) 
● Explained to new attendees how meetings work. Two meetings each session, elections via 

email 



● Jen said that Frank Torcasio is leaving with Abby. Steve Palacio is taking over the Storm. 
● Said “Great Job” to Nick for Fright Night success 
● Soon all registrations/rosters will be electronic, in testing phase.  No more stamp required  
● Thanked all board members & coaches for dedicating their time to HYSC. One of the 

biggest, best clubs in South Jersey & it takes a village, we appreciate your help! 
● ELECTIONS: (can join any position or help with committee anytime) listed positions that 

are up. All were unopposed, will meet with trustees to vote everyone in. 
 

 

      Vice President:  Dan Clancy  

●         ​There will be more closed signs on game field​s 
●         ​Last weekend for snack stand. Used sign up genius to fill slots,  Fri-Sun committment  
●        Not a lot of gym space available for indoor practice. Be careful @ the schools, any  
              let Dan know. If you need space contact Dan ASAP. 
●         Picture Day went well. If any problems email Dan & photographer takes care of it. 
              We protect our fields so will need help on Thanksgiving to keep people from playing on  
              Them. Email will go out asking for sign ups. 
●        Will have a parents day to put nets away and clean up turf field in Dec. (Pat G) 
 
     ​ Treasurer Brian Savacool 
 

● Final ref checks payments will be sent out before holiday, hopefully by 12/15 
 

      ​General Secretary:  Joe Foley  
 

No Report 
 
       Intramural Commissioner:            Nick Santillo  
 

● IMs are over, went well 
● Nets need to be put away 
● A lot of positive feedback about Fright Night 
● Registration will be open before Thanksgiving, reg early for discount 

 
Registrar: Mike Kelly 
 
● No cards given out/no poor conduct 
● Older teams registration open, parents need to pre-register & be assigned to a team then 

pay, will go into account twice 
 
       Girls Travel Jen Storer (not present) 
 

● Will keep updated and email weekly news 
● Send ref fees 
● Make up games will go until first week in Dec. 



● Tell what flight you want to be in 
● No issues will cards/rosters etc 

 
     Boys Travel: Dan McGinley 
 

● Fall season went well, Need to find out what teams are playing in spring 
● Emailed coaches to see if they are coming back 
● Spring season reg open now 

 
  ​  Membership Commissioner Christina Schiavo 
 

● Get word out so we can get the younger players, signs around park for spring reg. 
pamphlets to schools and Winslow Township daycares. Advertised on Lambs and Erial 
Firehouse & channel 19 

● Nick updated Facebook page, post pictures, tell about team, get people interested in 
coming to HYSC 

● Super soccer fun house in spring, movie night (already have one): thinking of fun ideas to 
get HYSC together 

 
    ​General Commissioner Pat Gallagher 
 

● Will need people for Thanksgiving field duty 8-12 
 
    Trustee/Fundraising Director:    ​         ​Christine Allmond   
 

● Raffle this spring, will give out early at IM meet and greet on 3/10. Drawing in May @ last 
GM meeting. Flyer out to coaches. Got license for raffle, 5 prizes then do losers pool, 10 
VISA gift cards so there’s more winners  

● Has Disney and Union connections 
 
    Trustee:                                                     Don Flynn 
 
No Report 
 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted  by Lisa Freeman 
Meeting adjourned 840pm 
 
  
 
 


